
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION 

Division of Advertising Practices 

Mary K. Engle 
Associate Director 

Christine H. Miller, Esq. 
Patterson Belknap Webb & Tyler, LLP 
1133 Avenue ofthe Americas 
New York, NY 10036 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580 

November 13, 2009 

Re: Powerade Zero Referral from the National Advertising Division 

Dear Ms. Miller: 

I write to clarify the results of our inquiry into the advertising for Powerade Zero. We 
initiated the inquiry when the National Advertising Division (NAD) of the Council of Better 
Business Bureaus made a referral to us in May after your client, The Coca-Cola Company, 
declined to accept the NAD's recommendations after a second compliance proceeding. As you 
are aware, on July 7, 2009, I sent a letter to Andrea C. Levine, Vice President and Director of the 
NAD, summarizing the results of our inquiry and explaining why we determined 
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We appreciate your cooperation in this matter. 

Very truly yours, 

cc: Andrea C. Levine, Esq. 
Timothy J. Muris, Esq. 


